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OFFICE OF THE INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT 

I am wri t ing on behalf of th e members of the International Associati on of Machin ists and 
Aerospace Worke rs (lAM), to request yo ur ass istance in sav ing approx imately 175 uni on jobs at 
Motor Coach Ind ustri es (MCI) in Pembina, N O. Motor Coach is owned by a Canad ian company 
(N Fl Group Inc .) and has ope rated in North Dakota si nce 1963. The company makes motorcoaches 
used for intercity trans it and commuter buses . Many of these coaches are spec ifi ca ll y built for use as 
tour buses and prison buses. 

Days ago, MCI announ ced its intent to shutter its No rth Dakota plant and layoff 175 
workers. The company has chosen to move its bus producti on to Canada and the ir electri c coach 
production to Minnesota. As you may reca ll from j ust a few years ago, MC I prom ised members of 
the North Dakota congress iona l de legation that the compa ny would indeed downsize, but not shutter 
the Pem bina faci liti es. Unfortunate ly, that was a broken promise . This c losure ann oun cement also 
came as Denni s Sutton, VP of Human Re lations, to ld workers that Pembina was one of two co mpany 
facilities that "made goa ls'· and "were pro fitabl e" dLll' ing the first quarter o f2022. Yes, despite being 
profitable, the company intends to shutter this Pembina facility and lay ofr its hard-working 
men and women who helped them reach its set goals ror the quarter, 

We do not agree w ith the company's asserti on that they were unable to fi nd ski lled workers 
in Pembina. and the lAM has a lso made efforts to meet that demand by offe ring to partne r with the 
co mpany to recruit and launch apprenti cesh ip programs to meet the wo rk fo rce needs. 

The compa ny plans to shutter the North Dakota plant by the end o f thi s year, with no 
tra nsfers to ot he r fac ilities be ing offered to affected wo rkers. 

As you know, Pembina is a very small town and the loss of these jobs w ill ha ve a major 
economic impact on our area and its surround ing communiti es. At one point, thi s plant employed as 
many as 800 work ers. 

Your assis tance in helping MCI prevent the massive layoffs of this facility would be 
greatly appreciated. We are asking for your help in reaching out to MCI and have the company 
reconsider the decision to sh utter the Pembina facility , 

Thank you fo r your attenti on to thi s very important issue. 

Robert Martinez, Jr. 
Internati ona l President 


